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Fire protection in transportation 

According to the requirements of SOLAS chapter II-2, vehicle spaces and ro-ro cargo decks that 
cannot be closed, and ro-ro decks where passengers have access, shall be fitted with a manually acti-
vated water spray system. Detailed requirements for the design and installation these systems are 
given in IMO Resolution A.123 (V), published in 1967. 
 
New fire hazards requires modern sprinkler systems 
Modernisation of the requirements outlined in this Resolution is long overdue. New types of cargoes on freight trucks, new con-
struction material in vehicles and the increased use of plastics in the interior and exterior of vehicles have all contributed to sub-
stantial increases in the fire load on ro-ro decks since the 1960s. New alternative fuels, electric and hybrid cars and hydrogen 
powered vehicles have – or will – change the fire risk and the nature of a vehicle fire. Furthermore, present ship design is mov-
ing towards larger vessels and larger ro-ro spaces. 
 
Tests in both small and large scale 
The aim of the project was to evaluate modern water based suppression technology in order to replace the design criteria in 
Resolution A.123(V). A series of small-scale and a large-scale fire tests were conducted where the potential benefits of modern 
water based suppression technology were explored. Test results indicate that a water discharge density of at least 10 mm/min is 
necessary to provide fire suppression of a fire in a heavy goods freight truck, whilst the presently stipulated 5 mm/min would 
only provide limited fire control. Further, the test results indicate that a high pressure water mist system would require higher 
flow rates than a traditional water spray system in order to provide fire control. 
 
A formal safety assessment in accordance with the guidelines in MSC/Circ.1023-MEPC/Circ.392 was undertaken. The results 
indicate a cost benefit of adopting the new proposed installation guidelines. 
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